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President’s Report 
 

Last month’s AGM saw the welcoming in of a new committee.  With that, 

we say thank-you to the outgoing committee members of Jodie Johnson 

and Lisette Hutchinson and welcome on to the committee David 

Castrechini, Chris Hutchinson and Steve Lewis.     

Nominations are being taken and elections will be held for the T&CC at the 

October General Meeting on the 12
th

 at the Reepham Hotel. Several of us 

attend early and have a meal so come along and join us.   Remember to be 

a member of any committee or to take part in the election of a committee 

you must be a current financial member of SAMROA. There is a 

nomination form attached to this newsletter please complete and forward to 

secretary@samroa.org.au or alternatively bring to the meeting in October. 

 

A number of our members are travelling to Singapore in coming days for 

the F1 Grand Prix.  We wish them safe travels, a safe and enjoyable event 

and look forward to hearing their stories upon their return.   

At Tuesday night’s committee meeting I advised the committee that a 

business has donated a Chief flag vehicle which is exciting news. There 

will be a further update in next month’s newsletter when we should be in 

receipt of the vehicle.  

 

A big thank you to Lisa Totani for selling so many of the community 

lottery books that we had to sell. Unfortunately, we have only sold around 

half of the books which is a little disappointing. The club traditionally buys 

what we have not sold which again is the case this year.  

During the course of the year there will be some exciting things happening 

for members so if you see people trackside that come out and flag, or 

participate in other disciplines encourage them to become a member.  

 

Please remember for your CAMS licence to be renewed that you need to 

record and have your log book signed as you will need to send this in with 

your renewal form. Also note that your licence is both the plastic card and 

the participation book.  

  

mailto:secretary@samroa.org.au
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President’s Report (Cont.) 

 

A great time was had by all at the Annual dinner, with Congratulations 

going to Matthew Avery, Club Member of the year, Elise Lopez Most 

Improved Official and Paul Papanikolaou the Most Enthusiastic Award.  

Along with this some fabulous Official awards were presented to Andrew 

Robinson,Bronwen Williamson,Graham Church,Jodie Johnson, Paul 

Bonnett,Peter tan,Keith Williamson,Ray McGuiness and Tony Aloi 

congratulations and well done. 

 

Please remember to get your name down early and that if you would like to 

do the AMF (Adelaide Motorsport Festival) in November please contact 

Keith Williamson at the Sporting Car club on 82715689 or complete the 

form attached to this newsletter and return the same to Keith. Please 

remember that this event is conducted outside of SAMROA thus is not on 

our database. 

See you all trackside soon.  

Janelle  

 

 
 

  

Cover Photo: Bruce Morisset presenting the SAMROA club member of 

the year award to Matthew Avery. 

All photos in this issue: Peter Cirillo 
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T&CC Report 
Hi peoples, here we are, early in September and that usually means 

that we would be nominating and voting in a new Training Committee. At 

our AGM last month, the vote was taken to go back to bi-monthly General 

Meetings which means the next one will be 12 October. What this means 

for the T&CC is that the nominations will go for a month later and voting 

will be taken at that meeting. In this edition of the Newsletter will be a 

Nomination Form, if you wish to nominate (are you [Min] Bronze level and 

are you financial??) you will need to return the form filled out, seconded by 

a SAMROA member and SIGNED by both parties. (No, that’s right, we 

haven’t done this before but we now have to abide by the SA Association 

Incorporation Act so these forms are introduced) I have already advised 

that I will step down as Chairman, so far I have Nominations for Darren 

Mattiske, Chris Hutchinson, Shaun Halliday (WHS) and Brad Morrison. 

(Any other nominations are probably best scanned and emailed to me: 

secretary@samroa.org.au if you need to post them, give yourself plenty of 

time as the nominations will close on the night of the meeting) 

So what do we have in upcoming events?? By the time this 

Newsletter “hits the streets” the Superkart / Modern Regularity event (11 

September) will have been run and then we can prepare for the annual 

pilgrimage to the Mountain (6 – 9th October) After that, there will be three 

more events; Superkarts / Modern Reg: October 16 and the back-to-back 

Mallala Masters (Rnd 4) Twilight / Superkarts / Modern Reg on November 

12 / 13. 

To close off our year, the week after is the Adelaide Motorsport 

Festival (19 – 20 November) You are reminded that this is not a SAMROA 

event so if you wish to attend, fill out the included form and return it to 

Keith Williamson at the SCC of SA. 

Just like to say one thing regarding the back-to-back events in 

November, I hope this year, these events will be as well attended by 

SAMROA Officials as they have been in the previous years – the calendar 

is put together by the dates supplied by Mallala Motorsport Park – we just 

need to continue being professional, enjoying and supporting the SA 

Motorsport community.  

mailto:secretary@samroa.org.au
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T&CC Report (Cont.) 
 

Over the last couple of Newsletter reports, we have mentioned First 

Aid re-certification, this will still occur and we are well aware that most of 

our current certificates expire around November 2016. We are just in the 

process of finalising some quotes and then we’ll have an idea who can 

offer us the best training.    

T&CC is Training and Competition and I personally find it somewhat 

disappointing that this year we haven’t had the numbers attending our 

events to be able to put you guys into the new positions that you have 

requested. At a bare minimum, we need 20 to 22 officials to adequately 

man all the positions (not including CoC / Assistant) – sometimes we only 

get 19 to 20, can you see the dilemma?? We need to fill the positions first 

before we can even consider doubling up for training!! Please don’t give up 

requesting those positions, I also know how disconcerting it can be waiting 

for those positions to open up but you need to be patient and committed to 

SAMROA. Janelle (as our new President) has introduced some incentives 

that may improve the numbers and the warmer months are getting closer 

so hopefully things can “look-up” 

With the warmer months approaching, this also brings our other 

hazards – heard on the news tonight that our slippery friends are starting 

to hatch so be careful in the long grass – the browns are especially “angry” 

when young and they don’t usually back down! Also don’t forget: 

Hydration, Hat, Sunscreen to name a few but I’ll leave that to Shaun (WHS 

officer) to explain that in an upcoming article. 

Hope to see you all out at Mallala for the last three events of the year, 

enjoy the racing, stay safe and most importantly look after one another. 

Good luck to the new T&CC but I won’t be too far away to offer 

assistance if requested. 

Paul B and the T & CC. 
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MINUTES OF SAMROA GENERAL MEETING 

 
Meeting Details 

 
Date & Time: 10 August 2016 @ 1930 (7:30pm) 
Location:  Reepham Hotel 
   273 Churchill Road, Prospect, SA 5082     
 
Meeting Opened:19:30 (7:30 pm)  
 

Present:Janelle Orrock, Paul Bonnett, Darren Mattiske, Ray 

McGuiness, Andrew Robinson, Chloe Trotta, Chris Hutchinson, 
Jodie Johnson, Matt Avery, Chris Anderson, David Mori, Graham 
Church, Scott Chamings, Steve Lewis, Karl Fleming, Peter Cirillo, 
Paul “Karo”, Ashley Penhall, Tony Aloi, David Castrechini, Rod 
Mountifield, Peter Tann, Brad Morrison, Shaun Halliday, Lisette 
Hutchins and Lisa Totani.    
    

Apologies: Bronwen Williamson, Rob Thiry, Peter Jury, Caela 

Sims, Ian Tompkins, David Lans, Matt Johnson and Ben Anderson. 
  

Visitors / Guest:  Liam Meegan 

 

Late:      

 

Announcements / Reminders:  

 Membership Renewals Due JULY 2016 (Can be renewed 
tonight) 

 2016 SAMROA AGM follows this meeting. 
   

Previous Minutes: 
 Copies of the previous minutes (July 2016) were placed on the 
tables for members to read.  Secretary (Paul Bonnett) moved that 
minutes be accepted and seconded by Ashley Penhall. All members 
present, voted in favour that minutes be accepted. Carried. 
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Business arising from the minutes:  

 No business arising from  minutes. 
 

Incoming / Outgoing Correspondence: 

 Correspondence as per list tabled at the meeting. (Copy 
Attached)  
Moved by Secretary (Paul Bonnett) and seconded by David 
Castrechini that the correspondence be received. All present voted 
in favour. Carried. 
 

Business Arising from the Correspondence: 

 No business arising from the Correspondence List. 
 

Treasurer's Report (July 2016) 

 
Report was moved by Ray McGuiness. Seconded by Chris 
Anderson. All voted in favour that the report be accepted. 
 

Accounts for Payment: 

 The Accounts for Payment were moved by Ray McGuiness. 
Seconded by David Castrechini. 
 All voted in favour that accounts be paid. 
 

Reports from Other Committees: 
 

WHS (Presented by Shaun Halliday) 

 Some recent TRAs for Conveyor material over tyre barriers have 
needed to be revised as the Conveyor material looks to be 
bolted to tyres but in fact they are not in contact. TRAs will be 
resubmitted.  

 Some of the wooden Flag Holders are broken. Either rebuild in 
wood or in metal as someone has suggested at an earlier 
meeting. 
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T&CC (Presented by Paul Bonnett) 

 August’s meeting was postponed due to the lead-up to AGM. 
Can reschedule meeting if need be. Intend to have meeting in 
September before election of new Committee. 

 

 Chris Anderson has made some enquiries about First Aid 
Course costs: CBD College $89.00 (Provide First Aid) Price 
drops to $79.00 if we get more than 10 participants. David Mori 
suggested contacting First Care as they are used at some motor 
racing events.  

Suggested that this subject be put on agenda for next 
Committee meeting.  
 

New Membership Applications (For General Committee's 
Approval) 

 Darren working through backlog of welcome letters / member’s 
packs. No new applications. 

 
 
CAMS (Presented by Paul Bonnett – Last Meeting Held 19 July 
2016) 

 CAMS Development fund is open again – supporting come & try 
days / Junior programs 

 Upcoming Training: Scrutineering: 26 & 28 August, 
   Rally Module: TBA – EOIs open 

 Office Staff on leave: Charise – 28Jul to 5Aug / Laurene – 
10Aug to 05Sept. 

 

 If not receiving Emails / CAMS Updates are your details up-to-
date on the CAMS Officials Portal. (If unsure of password – 
request new one and reset) 

 
 
STATE OFFICIATING PANEL (SOP) REPORT   

 Nothing new to report, however, from last Committee meeting: 

 Reminder from Rob Thiry re Nominations are now open for 
State based Awards. Anyone can nominate – not just 
Committees. 
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MOTOR RACING PANEL (MRP) REPORT  

 Last night’s meeting was postponed. 
 
 
WEBSITE / IT 

 Been recently updated with information. Any ideas on further 
information to be added, let  Committee know. 
 
 
SOCIAL COMMITTEE  

 Annual Dinner: Just about all is in place – ready to go. 4 tickets 
left if anyone wishes to purchase. 

 10 December: Planning a member’s BBQ at the Birdwood Motor 
Museum. More information  coming. 
 
 
PROMOTIONS   

 New promotional flyers and posters have been designed and 
finalised – now off to the printers. 
 
 
SCC-SA (Presented by Ray McGuiness)   

 14 July was date of recent AGM – nothing of interest to 
SAMROA 
 

 

COMMUNITY LOTTERY TICKETS   

 

 Lisa is Lisa is doing an excellent job in selling the tickets. Putting 
the rest of SAMROA  (collectively) to shame. 

 Close of Lottery – 31August. Will need to get books back around 
then – one last chance to sell  some will be State Round 
weekend. SAMROA will purchase remaining tickets. 
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General Business 

 David Mori (after reading last month’s minutes) asked for 
clarification on why it was necessary to consider raising a TRA 
on the radios used at the Superkart meetings. After some 
discussion, David suggested drafting a letter to CAMS may get 
better attention. 

 It is customary for some money to be be put across the bar at 
completion of tonight's AGM.  Acting President (Janelle) 
motioned that up to $200.00, Secretary (Paul B) seconded – all 
attendees voted in favour. Carried 

 2015 AGM: General Committee Nominations remain open. 
General committee will be voted in at  tonight's AGM.; T&CC will 
now be voted in at the September General Meeting (Two members 
of  the General Committee sit on the T&CC so we need to know 
who that will be before voting) 

REMINDERS: 

  Nominations for Training & Competition Committee can be made 
by email to the Secretary. 

  YOU MUST BE A FINANCIAL MEMBER TO SIT ON THE 

COMMITTEES 

  YOU MUST HOLD A BRONZE LICENCE TO SIT ON THE 

T&C COMMITTEE 

T&CC nominations can also be taken at these meetings 

** Will also need to be renominated on new sheets. 
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Nominee Person Seconded Accepted 

** Janelle O Ashley Penhall Paul Bonnett Undecided 

** Caela Sims Self Paul Bonnett Cannot Accept - No signed 
Nomination Form received. 

Shaun Halliday Brad Morrison Lisette Hutchins Accepted 

(Signed on Form) 

 
 Outgoing Committee Members: Two members will not be 

renominating their positions at tonight’s AGM; Lisette and Jodie. 
Acting President (Janelle) thanked them for their time on the 
Committee and presented them with some flowers. 

With no further General Business, the meeting was closed at 20:15  
(8:15 pm)  
 

Next Meeting: 19:30 (7:30 pm) on 14 September 2016 

    Venue to be advised. 

 
 
NOMINATIONS FOR COMMITTEES 

 
All nominations taken up until tonight have been made void. 
Nominations now need to be on Committee Nomination Forms and 
not only signed by both nominator and nominee but also seconded. 
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For Information – Old Nominations: (Up to tonight’s meeting – will 
need to be re-nominated.  

Nominee Person Position Seconded Accepted 

Janelle O. David Castrechini Committee Rob Thiry Yes 

Rob Thiry Darren Mattiske Vice President Janelle O Yes 

Self Nomination Chris Hutchinson Committee Andrew Robinson Yes 

Self Nomination Caela Sims Committee  Unfinancial at time of 
Nomination. 

 

Nominee Person Position Seconded Accepted 

Darren Mattiske Janelle Orrock President David Castrechini Will Confirm 

Janelle O. Ray Mc Treasurer  Yes 

Janelle O. Darren M. Asst. Secretary  Yes 

Janelle O. Paul B. Secretary  Yes 

David Castrechini Lisa Totani Committee  Now Yes 

Lisa Totani David Castrechini Committee  Declined 

Shaun Halliday Self WHS Rep.  Yes 

Lisette H. Self Committee  Yes 
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Trade Discount at Ray’s Outdoors 
 

SAMROA is trade customer at Ray’s outdoors, simply quote the Business 

name (South Australian Motor Racing Officials Association) or number 

D73564 at the register to get a significant discount.   

28 stores nationwide, SA Stores at:  

61-69 West terrace ADELAIDE.  

1 Phillip Highway ELIZABETH 

  Harbour Town ADELAIDE AIRPORT 
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MINUTES OF SAMROA ANNUAL GENERAL 
MEETING 

 

Meeting Details 

 
Date & Time: 10 August 2016 @ 2100 (9:00pm) 
Location:  Reepham Hotel 
   273 Churchill Road, Prospect, SA 5082 

 

Meeting Opened: 20:45 (8:45 pm)  
 

Present:  As per General Meeting.          

 

Apologies:  As per General Meeting.    

 

Guest(s):  As per General Meeting      

 

Late:    

 
 

Previous Minutes: 
 2015 AGM Minutes were presented by Secretary (Paul Bonnett) 

Copies were placed at each table. Moved by Secretary (Paul 
Bonnett) and Seconded by Bradley Morrison. All persons (Who 
were present at the last AGM) voted in favour that Minutes had 
been read and accepted. 

  

Business arising from the minutes: 

 No Business arising. 
 

Correspondence: 

 As per General Meeting list. There was no specific 
correspondence in relation to the AGM.  
   

Business Arising from the Correspondence: 

 Nil Business arising from the Correspondence. 
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Treasurer's Report: Provided by Ray McGuiness and Copy 

Filed with Minutes 

The report was moved by Ray McGuiness (Treasurer) Seconded by 
Peter Cirillo. 
All voted in favour that the report be accepted.  
Acting President motioned that Paul MacDonald be invited to be 
auditor for the 2017 AGM. Seconded by Peter Cirillo. All voted in 
favour. Carried. 
 

Secretary's Report – The Year that Was: 

 
 Read by Secretary (Paul Bonnett) (Copy filed with Minutes) 
 

General Committee Elections: 
 Acting President declared all positions vacant. 

 The nominations are as follows: (Only Signed and Seconded 
Nomination Sheets can be accepted)  

Position Nominee Nominated by Seconded by  

President Janelle Orrock Darren Mattiske Paul Bonnett Checked 

Vice President Darren Mattiske Janelle Orrock Paul Bonnett Checked 

Secretary  Paul Bonnett Darren Mattiske Andrew Robinson Checked 

Asst. Secretary Shaun Halliday Matt Avery Janelle Orrock Checked 

Treasurer Ray McGuiness Paul Bonnett Janelle Orrock Checked 

Gen Committee David Castrechini Janelle Orrock Peter Cirillo Checked 

Gen Committee Chris Hutchinson Janelle Orrock Karl Fleming Checked 

Gen Committee Steve Lewis Janelle Orrock Chris Hutchinson Checked 
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Position Nominee Nominated by Seconded by  

Gen Committee Chris Anderson Janelle Orrock Shaun Halliday Checked 

Gen Committee Lisa Totani Chris Hutchinson Matt Avery Checked 

Gen Committee Caela Sims Self Paul Bonnett No signed 
form supplied. 
Nomination. 
Cannot be 
accepted 

 

 Further nominations taken since last General Meeting 
and on the night: 
 

5 nominations for 4 Committee positions – Vote will be required. 
Liam Meegan volunteered to count votes. 
 

2016 / 2017 SAMROA Committee 

President – Janelle Orrock 

Vice President – Darren Mattiske 

Secretary – Paul Bonnett 
Assistant Secretary – Shaun Halliday 

Treasurer – Ray McGuiness 

General Committee – Steve Lewis, David Castrechini, Chris 
Hutchinson and Lisa Totani 
New President (Janelle Orrock) firstly thanked the outgoing 
members for their contribution during the year and then 
congratulated the re-elected / new committee members for 2016 / 
2017.  
 

General Business 

 New President asked all that attended tonight’s meetings if 
the Reepham Hotel is suitable as a venue for our General 
Meetings and if all were happy to remain with the monthly 
meetings or change back to every second month. 
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All in attendance had no problems with the Hotel as a suitable 
venue and decided that SAMROA should return to Bi-monthly 
meetings. (This will affect the voting of the new T&CC which 
was scheduled for September, however this was thought to 
be a minor problem. Also October General meeting may need 
to be moved as it clashes with Bathurst 1000) 

 
With no further General Business, the meeting was closed at 21:15 
(9:15 pm) and all attending members and guests were invited for a 
few drinks at the bar. 
 
Next AGM:  Wednesday 09 August 2017 

(Members to be notified of any Venue changes for 2017 meeting) 
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2015 / 2016 Secretary Report “The Year That Was” 
 

 Up until 2011 / 2012, SAMROA's membership had 
been a fairly healthy 70 financial members. For some 
unknown reason, the last couple of years have seen us 
“struggle” with the mid to high 50s. 
 It was no different for 2015 / 2016, SAMROA 
comprised of 58 Financial plus 12 Life Members. At the 
time of writing (last Weekend) we currently have 13 
Financial, 45 Non-Financial and 17 Potential Members on 
the database. 
 
The Association's new General Committee was formed at the 
August 2015 AGM; 
 President:  Bronwen Williamson 

 Vice President: Janelle Orrock 

 Secretary:  Paul Bonnett 
 Asst Secretary: Darren Mattiske 

 Treasurer:  Ray McGuiness 

 Committee Members: Jodie Johnson, Shaun Halliday, Lisa 
Totani & Lisette  Hutchins. 
 
The September 2015 General Meeting saw the formation of the new 
T&CC,  

Chairman:   Paul Bonnett 
 Secretary:   Jodie Johnson 

 WHS Representative:  Shaun Halliday 

Committee Members:Shaun Field, Chris Hutchinson & Chris 
Anderson. 
 
Social Committee for the year: 
 Janelle Orrock, Matthew Avery & Lisa Totani.  
 
 As we have come to expect, when you mention the Social 
Committee, we have to report on the Association's Annual Dinner – 
for 2015, it was held at the Sporting Car Club of SA’s Clubroom. MC 
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for the night was Liam Meegan and a big thanks also to Bruce & 
Tracy Combes for the display of their cars.  
On the night of the dinner comes the announcement of the 
SAMROA Award Winners:  
 
 2015 Club Member of the Year: (Kay Morisset Award) 
Someone who devoted a lot of time behind the scenes over many 
years (and also over some difficult times recently) with very little 
recognition: Rod Mountifield 

And  2015 Most Improved: Dillon Robinson. 
 
And how can we not forget of us finally managing to make Peter 
Cirillo speechless (for a short time at least) by awarding him with 
Life Membership.  
 
January 30 2016, was the night of the CAMS Awards Dinner and 
once again SAMROA did good! Last year it was Lisette Hutchins 
who had the first name on the SA Junior Official of the Year award; 
this year it was Lisa Totani. If we get one more name from SAMROA 
next year do we get to keep it??  
Also Darren Mattiske received a CAMS Service Award for his 
services to Motorsport. And to “top it off” SAMROA was honoured to 
receive the Chaplain’s “Above and Beyond” award – Pretty good 
haul once again don't you think?? 

 
 
 In my report at last year’s AGM, I made mention of two 
weddings, Adam & Minny and Brad & Meegan. Some good news 
came from Adam and Minny recently with the impending birth of 
their first child but all of us were genuinely heartbroken when not 
long after the marriage of Brad and Meegan, Meegan was 
diagnosed with Cancer. Unfortunately she lost the battle just before 
New Year’s Day and no words can express the loss to not only Brad 
but to all who knew Meegan. Our thoughts and best wishes will 
always be with you Brad. 
 

7th October 2015, Ally & Ben Anderson welcomed little Aiden 
Christopher into their family.  
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November 2015, the Pinery Bushfire got mighty close to Mallala 
luckily only burning-out a couple of disused out buildings, Matthew 
Avery turned 21 and we finally managed to lose that trophy that had 
always gathered dust in the shed. (ASC can keep it for a while!!) 
 
Two of our longer serving members also decided to hang up their 
flags recently, David Micallef and John Stacey. Both of them had 
recently had health scares so decided that it was time to relax on 
weekends – hope all is going well. 
 
For season 2015 / 2016, SAMROA officials have once again been 
active in all aspects of motorsport (Speed, Race and Rally) While 
most of us were happy enough to cover the local events here in 
Adelaide, others travelled interstate and even overseas to 
participate in their favourite classes. The 12 Hour at Bathurst is one 
with a growing interest but we can’t forget Supercars and F1 with 
Melbourne and Singapore being the most popular venues. 
 
SAMROA is once again participating in the People's Choice 
Community Lottery, this year we reduced back to 50 books as these 
days we can also sell tickets online. So far Lisa has managed to sell 
a good majority of the books during Events at Mallala with a last 
ditch effort at the upcoming State Round. We still await the news 
that we have sold a winning ticket or even better, some-one we 
know actually wins something!! 
 
 So to close, tonight, we will vote in the new Committee and a 
new T&CC next month. A few of our members will be stepping down 
and we thank them for their commitment throughout the year. It is 
good to see that most members are re-nominating for their positions 
and if successful it will allow us to guide SAMROA and also plan for 
the impending opening of the Tailem Bend Motorsport Park.  
 

 As the build continues and the excitement grows, the plain 
truth is that this circuit is going to put increased pressure on our 
existing membership base if we don’t start looking at recruiting new 
members – especially in that neck of the woods. The Committees 
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must also remain focused on the retention, training and 
advancement of the younger people in our Association – we keep on 
saying this but the experience will not be around for ever and they 
are our future Chief Flags and Race Control personnel.  
   
Thank-you.          

 

 

 

Clipsal 500 2-5 March 2017 
Of f icials regist rat ion  f o rm s f o r  2017 w ill b e m ailed  out  very 
soon . 
If  you could  p lease p rom p t ly ret urn  your  regist rat ion  t o  he lp  
f acilit at e o rder ing apparel t h is w ould  be great ly app reciat ed .  
Please ensure t hat  you updat e all o f  your  in f o rm at ion  includ ing 
licence num ber , exp iry , grades and  d iscip lines. 
 
Con t act  Jack Ho ld ing at  c500o f f icials@b igpond .com  if  you have 
no t  received  your  regist rat ion  f o rm  by t he end  o f  t h is m on t h . 

 

  

mailto:c500officials@bigpond.com
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Social Committee Report – Dinner Wrap up 
 
Thank you to all 72 guests that attended our 38th annual dinner last 
month at the Sporting Car Club. The night was an outstanding 
success with plenty of laughs, fine wine, tasty food and great 
company. Congratulations to everyone who received a Fabulous 
Official or service award, your dedication to SAMROA and 
motorsport in general is commendable.  
We were proud to present the following people club awards –  
Congratulations to Matt Avery for being named Club Member of 
year. Matt’s commitment towards SAMROA is not only reflected by 
his attendance out at Mallala but include his presence at general 
meetings, assisting on the social committee and making the dinner 
video.  
Congratulations to Elise Lopez for being named the Most Improved 
official. Elise has grasped the concept of our role as flag marshals 
and demonstrated great skill and technique at the events she has 
attended.  
Congratulations also to Paul Papanikolaou on his enthusiasm 
award.   
For those who missed it, there were a few ‘silly’ awards presented 
on the night including a Girl Guides sash to Chris Anderson and a 
mega lottery ticket to Lisa Totani. I’m sure they will be happy to 
explain why they received their awards!  
This year’s R&R scheme was a huge success with a variety of 
motorsport and non-motorsport related gifts donated by our 
members and various organisations. Our attention now turns to next 
year so please keep an eye out for any potential donations – 
especially those travelling to motorsport events interstate and 
overseas.  
We will now turn our attention to the Christmas BBQ planned for 
December 10th at the Birdwood Motor Museum. This will be another 
enjoyable family event in the beautiful Adelaide Hills. Keep an eye 
out for more details in the upcoming months.  
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Grand Prix Port Collection for sale 
 

David Castrechini has a full set of Australian Grand Prix souvenir ports for 

sale – from the first grand prix through to the last ones sold (possibly 2012) 

including a Vern Schuppan port and a signed Dick Johnson port. This is a 

great opportunity to obtain a complete set of these collectors’ items. 

Asking price is $3,000 for the set, if you are interested; contact David on 

0408-510-066. 

 
 

Happy Birthday! 

The following members are celebrating their Birthdays 

during September…wish them a Happy Birthday!! 

Paul Bonnett (20th), Peter Tann (26th), Peter Jury (28th) 
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Save the date for our end of year family BBQ to be held 

at the Birdwood Motor Museum, Shannon Street, 
Birdwood. 

10th December 2016 from 1:30pm 
More information to follow later in the year. 

Map - 
https://www.google.com.au/maps/place/Motor+Museum/@-

34.8678545,138.7837934,11.67z/data=!4m5!3m4!1s0x0:0xa47b218
940591ce4!8m2!3d-34.819793!4d138.954992 
 

 

https://www.google.com.au/maps/place/Motor+Museum/@-34.8678545,138.7837934,11.67z/data=!4m5!3m4!1s0x0:0xa47b218940591ce4!8m2!3d-34.819793!4d138.954992
https://www.google.com.au/maps/place/Motor+Museum/@-34.8678545,138.7837934,11.67z/data=!4m5!3m4!1s0x0:0xa47b218940591ce4!8m2!3d-34.819793!4d138.954992
https://www.google.com.au/maps/place/Motor+Museum/@-34.8678545,138.7837934,11.67z/data=!4m5!3m4!1s0x0:0xa47b218940591ce4!8m2!3d-34.819793!4d138.954992
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2016 MOTORSPORT CALENDAR 

11 September Superkart Race Mtg & Modern Regularity 

6 – 8 October
 

V8 Supercars Bathurst* 

16th October
 

Superkart Race Mtg & Modern Regularity 

16 October
 

ADDED – Superkarts and Modern Regularity 

12 November CHANGED Master of Mallala Series Round 4 

13 November 
CHANGED Superkart Race Mtg & Modern 

Regularity 

17-19 

November 
Classic Adelaide Rally* 

19-20 

November 
Adelaide Motorsport Festival* 

 

*Events SAMROA are not involved in at a club level (members may attend 

as individuals) 

Adelaide Motorsport Festival is now on 19th and 20th of November. 
SCCSA Round 4 Twilight is now on November 12th. 
November Superkarts and Modern Regularity is now on November 13th. 
An additional Superkarts and Modern Regularity event has been added, to 
be held on October 16th. 

 

From the Editors 
 

Thanks for all the contributions to the newsletter for this issue. The 

newsletter is usually published the Friday before a General meeting, 

the August meeting is on Weds 12
th

 October, so the October newsletter 

will be published on Friday 7th October. Early contributions would be 

very much appreciated - any news, items of interest or photographs. If 

you are trying to lay out a particular format, remember the newsletter is on 

an A5 page size.  

Andrew & Thomas. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Nomination Form 2016 
SAMROA  

 

 

I……………………………………….hereby nominate………………………………….. 
 

for the Training and Competition Committee 

 

Signed ………………………….  

  

This nomination is seconded by  

 

………………………………..Signed……………………… 
 

Signed by the Nominee; I also declare that I am financial member of SAMROA, and that 

I am not aware of anything under the Incorporations Act that would preclude me from 

holding a position on the committee. 

 

Nominee………………………………………….Dated………………….…… 
 

Nominations close on the night. 
 

SA ASSOCIATIONS INCORPORATION ACT 1985 - SECT 30 

  
30-Certain persons not to be members of the committee 
 

1. A person who is an insolvent under administration must not, without leave of the Commission, be a member of the 

committee of an incorporated association, or be in any way (whether directly or indirectly) concerned in or take part in the 
management of an incorporated association.  

Maximum penalty: $5 000. 

2. A person who has been convicted within or outside the State-  
a. on an indictment of an offence in connection with the promotion, formation or management of a body corporate; or 

b. of an offence involving fraud or dishonesty punishable on conviction by imprisonment for a period of not less than three 

months; or 
c. of an indictable offence; or 

d. of-  

i. an offence against section 39A; or 
ii. an offence against a provision applied by section 41B; or 

iii. an offence against section 60,  

must not, within a period of five years after his or her conviction or, if he or she was sentenced to imprisonment, after his 
or her release from prison, without leave of the Commission, be a member of the committee of an incorporated association, 

or be in any way (whether directly or indirectly) concerned in or take part in the management of an incorporated 

association.  
Maximum penalty: $5 000. 

3. When granting leave under this section, the Commission may impose such conditions or limitations as it thinks fit and any 

person contravening or failing to comply with any such condition or limitation that is applicable to him or her is guilty of 
an offence. Maximum penalty: $5 000. 

4. The Commission may, at any time, revoke leave granted by it under this section 

 



 

 

                                                                                                                                                                   
 

 

 

 

2016 ADELAIDE MOTORSPORT FESTIVAL OFFICIALS REGISTRATION FORM 

 
 

Name ........................................................................................................................ 

 

Day Venue Date Preferred position 
Cams 

licence No 
Expiry 
Date 

Phone 
number 

Email address 

Friday Victoria Park 18-11-16 Documentation/set up 
    

Saturday Victoria Park   19-11-16  
    

Sunday Victoria Park   20-11-16  
    

        

 

 

Please return to Keith Williamson at events@sportingcarclub.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mallala All Historic Race Meeting  

Saturday 22 & Sunday 23 April 2017 

 

 

 


